Hiawatha Parks and Recreation Commission

Regular Meeting

October 9, 2013

Chairperson Dan Wilkes called the Meeting to order at 6:04p.m. at Guthridge Park in Hiawatha. Present: Dan Wilkes, Deb Theis, Dawn Ewoldt and Bill Hornett. Employees: Kelly Friedl, Rick Wolfe and Mayor Theis. Guest: Dan Hoffman. Absent: Frank Glaser.
Motion by Dawn Ewoldt, second by Deb Theis, to approve the October 8, 2013 agenda as amended. Motion carried.

Motion by Deb Theis, second by Dawn Ewoldt, to approve the minutes of September 10, 2013. Motion carried.

Hiawatha Kids League Request for Guthridge Park baseball diamond use

Hiawatha Kids League brought a request to commission for the use of the Baseball diamonds located at Gutheridge Park for the 2014 baseball season. The League will bring in approximately 2,000 people weekly for baseball practice and season games. They will continue to set up their own diamonds and service their own diamonds as they have done in the past.
Motion by Deb Theis, second by Dawn Ewoldt to accept Hiawatha Kids League’s proposal for ball diamond use in Guthridge Park during the 2014 baseball season. Motion carried.

HiCrew Kiwanis request to sell concessions

HiCrew Kiwanis brought a request to commission for permission to sell refreshments at the 4 Concerts in the Park in August of 2014. They will be selling: 

· Hot Dogs - $1.00

· Brats - $2.50

· Chips - $1.00

· Water, Soda - $1.00

· Popcorn - .50

Motion by Dawn Ewoldt, second by Deb Theis to approve the request for HiCrew Kiwanis to sell concessions during the 4 Concerts in the Park during August of 2014. Motion carried.

Bandshell/Pavilion

Parks staff provided commission with a marked drawing of the anticipated pavilion/bandshell in Guthridge Park. The drawing consisted of the 40 x 25ft structure that commission decided on last month and the larger 50 x 25ft structure to show commission the difference between the two. Having a layout of how big the structure actually is let commission have a better idea of how much room the structure will take up. Kelly mentioned that we have $25,000.00 set aside in the CIP for the base of the structure yet this year so commission needs to decide on a size to further our planning process by getting bids and looking at costs. 

Kelly announced that there is a difference of $6,832.00 between the two sizes that Poligon had provided. With costs not including installation, the pricing for the structures will continue to rise. With that said Kelly and Rick are looking into custom built structures by Commander out of Monticello, Iowa. They are very interested in our project and would like to provide us with some options. This could potentially lower our cost substantially by working with someone local. Kelly sent the representative at Commander what commission is looking at and will send them the size that we decide on. Dawn Ewoldt stated that she would like to see the 50 x 25ft structure go up since it will be a new structure to our park, but is interested to see the cost of the structures Commander comes up with and if they can build wood structures as well. Deb and Dan mentioned that now is the time to go big if we are going to move forward. It is a great location and the price difference is very reasonable for taking into consideration the amount per square foot.
Motion by Deb Theis, second by Dawn Ewoldt to authorize a structure not to exceed 50 x 25ft, directing Parks staff to continue working on bids for concrete and structure cost.

Adventure Camp price increase for 2014

Kelly presented commission with a prepared budget from the 2013 Adventure Camp Summer Program. She laid out all of the expenses from the past year and explained to them the increase of transportation. If we don’t increase prices now the budget for next is will not balance out. Kelly increased each program by $25.00 showing commission the impact that would make in our budget for 2014. Deb Theis agreed with the proposal and discussed that we still want to provide kids with a great program but don’t want to put ourselves in the hole for next year. Looking at budget with everything laid out gives us a better idea of where our expenses go and what we are making from the program. 
Motion by Deb Theis, second by Dawn Ewoldt to increase the 2014 Adventure Camp Programs $25.00 to help balance expenses. Motion Carried

Farmers Market Pricing

A complete budget was put together from the 2013 Hiawatha Farmers Market showing commission the revenue we bring in. So far this year the Farmers Market has brought in $5,538.40 in revenue with 26 of the 36 season vendors returning from last year. Kelly recommended that we keep the pricing the same for the 2014 season and continue to monitor our expenses. Deb Theis mentioned that it isn’t necessary to increase prices just because surrounding areas are higher. Since we make enough revenue over the season we might as well keep it the same until we notice changes in our funding. 

Motion by Dawn Ewoldt, second by Dan Wilkes to keep the 2014 Farmers Market pricing the same. Motioned carried.
Reports

Hiawatha Kids League Concession Updates: 
Kelly, Rick Wolfe, Ted Olson and Kim Downs met with Rick Sizemore on Tuesday, October 1st to go over their plans. We brought him up to date on our thoughts and went over the letter with him as directed by commission. Rick stated that they do not have money in their budget at this time and will either have to sell pre-packaged food along with minimal updates or not open at all. Sizemore will be taking the discussion back to the Hiawatha Kids League board and will be in contact with Linn County Public Health to go over rules regarding pre packaged food. Kim mentioned that if his board wants any help from the City for next fiscal year they need to have a proposal re submitted with three bids no later than the November council meeting for budgeting purposes. Kelly will be keeping in contact with Rick and his boards decisions.

Tree Keepers- There will be a Tree Keepers program on Saturday, October 19th in the Hiawatha Community Center. Participants will take part in hands on training sessions learning about tree identification, proper planting, benefits of trees, tree issues and volunteer engagement. Let me know if you are interested in participating free of charge.

In 2002 Trees Forever participated in a visioning process for Hiawatha. Trees forever is interested in holding a work shop to revisit that activity and in doing so invite neighboring communities who may be interested in the program and how Hiawatha has benefited. Kim Downs and Rod Jasa are looking into it.

The trees received from the Alliant Energy Branching Out Grant this past spring will be planted in Clark Park on Saturday, November 2nd. The Tree Keepers program will be planting 10 trees in Clark Park. With additional funds left over parks staff is looking into other areas where we could use additional trees (making sure they are supplied by Alliant Energy).
Recreation Updates:

UICCU Kids Movie Night- The first kids movie night took place on September 13th. We had around 35 kids in attendance. Dawn Ewoldt, Frank Glaser, Bill Hornett and Kelly Friedl were in attendance. The second Kids Movie Night will be on October 11th showing Hotel Transylvania for our Halloween showing. Kids are able to wear their costumes while we pass out goodie bags to all the kids. We received an extra $50.00 from UICCU for this month and the fact that they won’t be able to supply Kirby for the rest of the year. Please let me know if you can make it as we will be getting ready for Playing for Keeps as well that evening.

UICCU- UICCU will continue their sponsorship of the Hiawatha Kids Movie Nights and Music in the Park for a total contribution of $2300 for 2014.
Splash a Smile 5K: Splash a Smile 5K run walk took place on Saturday, September 28th. They had over 2,000 people in attendance and had a successful event. The City had a follow up meeting with the committee on improvements they can make and future plans. Some of the recommendations that were made were to relook at the route and avoid crossing Boyson road, organize volunteers in a timely manner giving them more direction, start the planning process earlier next year, provide race in progress signs and move starting time to 8:30am giving the committee more time to set up. There is always room for improvement but overall the first year went very well. 

Merry Not Scary: Merry not Scary took place on October 5th at the Eastern Iowa Sports Complex. Cedar Rapids Titans, Planet X, Macaroni Kid and Hiawatha Parks and Recreation participated in the fall event with a costume exchange and many more activities. Pumpkins and apples were provided by Fred Johnson who is part of the Hiawatha Farmers Market. Other activities that took place included a haunted miniature golf, bobbing for apples, pumpkin patch, face painting, trick or treating and inflatable’s. The Cedar Rapids Kennedy Student Government provided us with volunteers for the event.
Playing for Keeps 2014: Playing for Keeps will be held on October 12th, 2013 at the Cedar Rapids Toyota Scion showroom, 1190 Boyson Road from 6 to 9PM. We are in need of a few volunteers to sell beverage tickets, work the cashier’s desk and other miscellaneous tasks. Please let me know if you are interested in volunteering this year. Deb Theis is helping sell beverage tickets. The Foundation has decided not to charge for the event and take donations at the door. The reasoning behind this is that the state is cracking down on distributors and they can’t attend if we charge admission.

Motion by Dawn Ewoldt, second by Dan Wilkes to adjourn at 6:45 p.m. motion carried.

Dan Wilkes, Chairperson

________________________________
ATTEST: Kelly Friedl, Parks and Recreation Director


________________________________________

